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BRISTOL AND DISTRICT SQUASH LEAGUE
MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING (NO 4) 2009-10

Tuesday 2nd March 2010
Venue: Pat Sherwood’s house
Present:

David Jenkins (DJ) – Chairman/Treasurer

Pat Sherwood (PS) – Ladies League Secretary

Paul Tanner (PT) – Secretary

Rob Watkins (RW) – Men’s League Secretary
Apologies for absence: Julian Kendall, Jan Ellis may arrive later.
1. The minutes of the previous meeting 1st Dec 2009 were approved as correct.
2. BaD Squash website – RW is currently talking with Matt Sharp on possible ways of improving the website and the financial implications.  PT was unable to post meeting minutes on the website and Richard Bickers had kindly posted them, although it was not particularly easy.  DJ to speak to Caroline to see if she knew of an easy way to post the minutes.
3.    Ladies Winter League – PS reported the ladies league was running satisfactorily.   Julian Kendall has advised that an Avon Girls Team were being entered in the Ladies Summer League.
4.    Mixed Winter League – RW  reported there were some problems with the Winter League, these included the bad weather in January, the University teams wanting to play on Tuesday evenings and unfulfilled fixtures having an impact on the end of season and the play offs.  A few people had also commented on the season starting in the first week of January being too early.  Rob advised he would be standing down at the AGM due to work commitments.
6.    Avon Juniors –   It was noted that the coaching course funded by BAD Squash had resulted in all coaches passing and they are being allocated to junior clubs.
7. Treasurers Report – DJ advised there were only a couple of items to report, these being there was approximately £5k in the bank account and  there were still some league fees outstanding, he will chase these.  The committee generally agreed that there should be a policy of “NO PAY NO PLAY” in future.

DJ also advised he would be stepping down from both the position of Treasurer and Chairman at the AGM due to other commitments, also noting he was now not an active player.

8.    England Squash – noted that BaD Squash is the only League not affiliated to England Squash.
9...   AOB – AGM – The committee discussed the work required prior to the AGM.  The roles of Chairman, Treasurer and League Secretary will have to be filled at the AGM and it was agreed the secretary would put out the AGM notice including inviting nominations for these positions.  It was agreed to hold the AGM on Tuesday 18th May, hopefully at David Lloyd Westbury-O-Trym, this venue to be confirmed by DJ.  The AGM notice also to make reference for the need to fill the 3 vacant roles for the League to continue.  AGM notice to be circulated via website/e mails before 29th March.

DJ to sort out the trophies/prizes for the leagues to be handed out at the AGM.  After discussion it was agreed to hand out a box (12 balls) of Dunlop balls per winter team to those clubs sending a representative to the AGM.  Ladies would also have to send a representative to the AGM to qualify, DJ to arrange purchase of the balls.  RW/PS advised there were approx 80 teams who would qualify if all clubs were represented at the AGM.
Date of next meeting Tuesday 13th April 2010 7.00am at Pat Sherwood’s house.
Paul Tanner

Secretary

